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I Pledge My Hands to Larger Service 

Millions of 4-H youth start each meeting with a pledge 
committing their ‘hands to larger service.’ These words 
are not just stated at meetings throughout Eau Claire 
County, they are put into practice in different ways for 
each of our clubs on a monthly basis. For years, I’ve 
served on the recordbook review committee where one 
of my favorite parts of that experience is the chance to 

see the detailed ways in which youth are making a 
critical impact on our community.  We have so much 
to be proud of in Eau Claire County where our 4-H 
youth devote hundreds of hours using their hands to 
make positive change by developing service projects 
for their clubs to complete throughout the year. 

For example, the Older Youth Council and the Pleasant Hill Go Getters teamed 
up in October to raise $1000 and 940 pound of for Feed My Peo-
ple. The Go Getters also volunteered for 2 hours repackaging 
food for the weekend meals project. Last week, the Pleasant 
Valley 4-H Club delivered handmade fleece blankets to HSHS 
Sacred Heart Hospital for cancer patients to use to keep warm 
during treatment. Their hard work making the blankets doubled 
as an opportunity for members to do good while also learning 
how to create a homemade blanket. The Eau Claire Clovers col-
lected items to donate to the Humane Association and while the 
Pleasant Hill Go Getters collected hats and mittens for their mit-
ten tree donation to the Beacon House. The Maple Drive Boost-
ers conduct a roadside clean up and maintain a wayside. The 
Truax Eagles plan and implement the Safety Days for thousands of youth at 
the Eau Claire County Fair. The Older Youth Council will raise thousands of 
dollars to fight cancer and serve at the Survivors Dinner for Relay for Life. Oth-
er clubs volunteer at nursing homes and assisted living facilities or create vet-
erans care packages. Many clubs will donate toys to the Toys to Tots this De-
cember.  

It is clear from this consistent and broad support of the service tenet of the 4-H 
pledge that youth in our county do more than make the pledge- they live it.  

Learning this value of service at a young age is 
creating civically engaged adults.  Youth are 
also developing their planning and problem solv-
ing skills by creating their own innovative pro-
jects through creative design and strategic plan-
ning.  The OYC and PHGG Haunted Barn is a 
perfect example of this ingenuity in action. Who 

knew raising money to end hunger could be achieved by scaring people in a 
barn?  Apparently, a 4-H member did! 

 
Jodi Thesing-Ritter 
President, Adult Leaders Association  

eauclaire.uwex.edu
https://www.facebook.com/uwextensioneauclairecounty/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/uwextensioneauclairecounty/?fref=ts
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Project Literature 

Clover Leaves 

Need 4-H publication materials?   

EC County 4-H’s Publication Library just grew!  In addition to materials for the many projects 
we already had, we just received publications on the following project areas: 

+ Adult Leadership   + Science:  Wind Power and Robotics + Health 

+ Service Learning   + Celebrate Art    + Aerospace 

+ Scale Models   + Photography    + Horses 

+ Theatre Arts   + Sewing     + Rabbits 

 

See the full library list here: “Project Literature Library”.  Come to the UWEX Office to check-
out materials for a month, free! 

If you are a club officer: we have  publications to help you better understand your duties!  Con-
tact UWEX to borrow them. 

Looking for Cloverbud materials? Contact the Extension office. 

You can always purchase your own items at 

www.4hmall.org  

Does your club or project group  
have a Facebook page?   

Let us know about it so UWEX can  be a fan.  Be sure 
your club/project “likes” EC County UWEX—let us help 
each other get the word out! 

 

New to 4-H this year?  

Be sure to “like” Eau Claire County 
UW-Extension, and the Expo 
Center, on Facebook to stay 
current of 4-H and Fair info! 

CLUBS!  

Submit the minutes from your 
last meeting for admission in 
the Clover Leaves so your 

members can see the 
highlights and other clubs can 

see your good example!   

 

Email to Andy by the 20th of 
each month. 

Andy.Heren@co.eau-
claire.wi.us 

Andy’s Hours 
Andy’s office hours have changed slightly.  He now works 9:30-5:00 every 
day, usually taking his lunch from 12:30-1:30. Kristi is pretty knowledgeable 
about many things, but she does not deal with 4-H specifically, so if you need 
assistance from him, remember these hours.  Thanks! 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-clubs/
http://www.4hmall.org/
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
mailto:sara.novotny@ces.uwex.edu
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
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Online 4-H Calendar 

Attention 4-H 
Leaders! 

The first meeting of 
the year will be on 

Tuesday, January 16.  

(Note that it is the 3rd 
Tuesday of the month, 

not the second) 

 

Exec Board will meet 
at 6:30 pm 

Full Leaders 
meetings will begin 

at 7:00 pm  

December 

9-Beef weigh-in @ Equity, 8:30-10:30 am 

13-Fair Committee Meeting @ Johnson Litho, 7:00 
PM 

25 & 26-UWEX Office Closed—Happy Holidays! 

 

January 

13-Music, Speaking, and Demo Festival@ Cadott 

16-Leaders Association Meeting 

22– Livestock Meeting, O/F HS, 7:00 pm 

 

 

Leaders Association 

Click on the calendar to see the rest of the year for 

Eau Claire County 4-H!    

 

 

 

 

 

Notify us of any additions or corrections. 

Image from bing.com 

https://counties.uwex.edu/eauclaire/files/2011/04/2017-Calendar-ND.pdf
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Livestock Project—Important Dates 

Home and Family Corner 

Save the Dates! The Home and Family Committee has tentatively 
set the afternoon of Sunday, March 4, 2018, for the Eau Claire 

County Food Revue and the afternoon of Sunday, 
April 29, 2018. 

For the Eau Claire County Clothing Revue  (More details will 
follow) 

Please mark these important dates on your calendars! 
 
-The fair will be July 25-29, 2018 
-The first livestock project meeting will be Tuesday, November 7, 2017, at 7:00pm at the 
Augusta High School 
-Second meeting will be Monday January 22, 2018, at 7:00pm at the Osseo High School 
-Third meeting will be Monday April 2, 2018, at 7:00pm at the Augusta High School 
 
OTHER DATES: 
-Beef Weigh-In is Saturday December 9, 2017, from 8:30-10:30 am at Equity 
-Saturday February 17, 2018, will be MAQA at the Extension Office at 9:30am 
-Monday April 2, 2018, will also be MAQA at 6:00pm at the Augusta High School 
-Swine/sheep/goat weigh in will be Friday April 6, 2018, from 3:00pm-7:00pm at the fair 
grounds 
-Saturday April 7, 2018, will also be sheep/swine/goat weigh in from 9:00am-11:00am at the 
fair grounds 
 
*Reminder* dates, times, and facilities are subject to change. You will be receiving an email 
with these listed as well  

 

Forms needed for the Beef Weigh-In on Saturday, December 9  are the Beef Equity Liability 
Release Form 2018 and the Beef Weigh-In Form. Both can be found on our website, or by 
clicking on the name of each form. 

Images from bing.com 

https://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2017/12/Beef-Equity-Liability-Release-2018.pdf
https://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2017/12/Beef-Equity-Liability-Release-2018.pdf
https://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2017/12/Beef-Weigh-in-Form-2017-18.pdf
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Fall 2017 Plat Books 

Stop by today to purchase your copy and be sure to tell your friends and 
family. Plat Books are sold by the 4-H Leaders Association and all profits 
go towards 4-H Programming. 

 

If your club is interested in taking a number of books to sell, please contact 
Andy at the Extension office for more information. FYI-Plat Books may 
also be purchased at the Fall Creek and Augusta branches of Unity Bank 
as well as the Town of Washington Town Hall and the County Clerk’s 
office. 

13TH ANNUAL 

PLEASANT VALLEY 4-H COOKIE WALK AND CRAFT SALE 

                  SAT. DEC. 2    10 A.M. TO 1 P.M 

PLEASANT VALLEY COMMUNITY CENTER-CLEGHORN 

 

 

Cookies by the pound, hot lunch, Mr. and Mrs. Claus, local vendors, kids' 
craft!  

Always a large variety of homemade holiday treats! 
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4-H On the Air Signup—2018 

4-H On the Air Signup—2017 
1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact Phone email 

December Pleasant Valley  Heather Iverson 715-514-7979 heathermarie_7@hotmail.com 

Image from bing.com 

1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact Phone email 

January Eau Claire Clovers Jadyn Syverson 715-704-9110 spazzyjackjs@gmail.com 

February         

March         

April Rodell Busy Bees Amanda Robinson 715-563-2984 amandar62@yahoo.com 

5th Sat in April Russell Corner Badgers Jill Welke 715-586-8048 jwelke@ofsd.k12.wi.us 

May Maple Drive Boosters Lisa Roettger 715-559-4310 mightymom135@gmail.com 

June Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter 715-828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

July Pleasant Valley Clovers Wendy Duerkop 715-579-0006 wduerkop@ecasd.us 

August Foster Town & Country Linda Rauter 715-597-2185 lindarauter66@gmail.com 

September         

October Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter 715-828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

November        

December Pleasant Valley Clovers Heather Iverson 715-514-7979 heathermarie_7@hotmail.com 

mailto:heathermarie_7@hotmail.com
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Nancy Coffey’s Retirement from UW-Extension 
Join us as we celebrate Nancy Coffey and her accomplishments as the Eau Claire County UW-
Extension FoodWIse Coordinator for the past 26 years!  We are honoring her with an Open 
House here at the Eau Claire County Agriculture and Resource Center.  If you are fairly new, 
Nancy is the person from the Extension office who works with Deidra on the Market Match token 
program at the Saturday Farmers Market. Otherwise, you may also recognize her from her times 
judging clothing and foods for 4-H over the past years. 

We hope you can join us as we wish her well in retirement! 
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Leadership Pins 

Grace Brandner 

Katie Haworth 

Mitchell Olson 

Teresa Miller 

Cullen Schlewitz 

Josie Syverson 

Grace Richardson 

Isaiah Vlcek 

Heidi Strey 

Dylan Klindworth 

James Bleick 

Karson Dimmitt 

Holly Groell 

Emily Haworth 

Dakotah Hellwig 

Alexis Schulner 

Brooke Welke 

 

 

Achievement Pins 

Rachel Anderson 

Anna Iverson 

Breanna Lantz 

Ben LeMay 

Seth Henning 

Kolt Heath 

Darren Anderson 

Cullen Kortbein 

Dakota Roettger 

Hannah Vollendorf 

Allison Wahl 

Citizenship Pins 

Samantha Friederichs 

Sydney Schermerhorn 

Ashlyn Jaquish 

Jessee Groell 

Kevin Kitchen 

Allison Olson 

Jadyn Syverson 

Trent Johnson 

Kailee Kavanaugh 

Reid Strasburg 

Ryan Wickman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Achievement Certificate 

Tyler Wathke 

Hailey Sorensen 

Cole Myers 

 

Citizenship Certificate 

Nolan Dimmitt 

 

Outstanding Achievers 

Dylan Klindworth 

Emily Haworth 

Jadyn Syverson 

Kailee Kavanaugh 

 

Farm Bureau 

Kevin Kitchen 

Trent Johnson 

I Dare You 

Allison Olson 

Dakota Roettger 

 

Key Award 2017 

Deslyn Hart 

Josie Olson 

 

Leaders’ Years of Service 

Five Years 

LynnBuske 

Wendy Duerkop 

Kristin Haworth 

Cyndi Heath 

Ryan Heath 

Kristie Johnson 

Debbie Kitchen 

Amanda Robinson 

Pat Rumpel 

Carly Schroeder 

 

Fifteen Years 

Lisa Marsh 

 

Record Books 

3-5 Grade 

Elizabeth Zimmerman 

Brian Zimmerman 

Bennett Sandberg 

Annette Brantner 

Audra Sandberg 

Sydney Iverson 

 

 

4Award Recipients 
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Record Books 

3-5 Grade, cont. 

Sophie Topper 

Lilah Mickelson 

Jaidynn Sarauer 

Mason Thesing-Ritter 

Jillian Schlewitz 

Lindsay Duerkop 

Anna Crawford 

Jack Preston 

Emilia Jaquish 

Emmett Brandner 

Gus Berlin 

Hannah Klesmit 

Ben Skutley 

Bella Blackmon 

Dimitri Schroeder 

Felicity Wiese 

Ryder Hadt 

 

6-8 Grade 

Madisyn Loonstra 

Christina Szymoniak 

Marie Ronnander 

Lucia Crawford 

Julie Marino 

Dakota Hadorn 

Elijah Vlcek 

Kayleen Strauch 

Bethany Strauch 

Connor Anderson 

Allison Duerkop 

Beth Berger 

Nicholas Tumaniec 

Samantha Michaels 

Anna Iverson 

Patricia Clark 

Thea Bohl 

Cullen Schlewitz 

Grace Brandner 

Grace Richardson 

 

Trip Recipients 

American Spirit 

Josie Syverson 

Isaiah Vlcek 

Seth Henning 

Ben LeMay 

Grace Brandner 

Anna Iverson 

 

National Congress 

Kevin Kitchen 

Emily Haworth 

Jadyn Syverson 

 

Citizenship Washington 

Focus 

Holly Groell 

Cullen Kortbein 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Conference 

Allison Olson 

 

Interstate Exchange 

Rachel Anderson 

Teresa Miller 

Cullen Schlewitz 

Katy Haworth 

Mitchell Olson 

Grace Richardson 

Breanna Lantz 

Samantha Friederichs 

Sydney Schermerhorn 

 

State Youth Conference 

Samantha Michaels 

Kylee Jaquish 

Beth Berger 

Allison Duerkop 

 

Seventh Grade Trip 

Patricia Clark 

Avery Iverson 

Garrett Richardson 

Nicholas Tumaniec 
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Home & Family Committee Minutes 
Minutes from the Home & Family Committee Meeting on September 25, 2017 

 

Committee Members in Attendance:  Ann Biegel, Sarah Henderson, Deanna Klindworth, Nancy Lewis, Wendy 
Duerkop, Jamie Mossige, and Nora Tepsa 

 

Jamie is willing to be moderator for our committee again this year.  Thank You!  

 

Deanna moved to accept secretary’s report from April meeting, Wendy seconded.  Motion approved. 

 

Members indicated that email addresses were correct.  Members should talk to potential new committee members 
and invite them to next meeting. 

 

Foods Revue and Clothing Revue were discussed.  All members felt they should continue to be separate events.  
March 4, 2018, is the tentative date for Foods Revue and April 29th, 2018 is the tentative date for the Clothing 
Revue.  These are Sundays.  Jamie will contact Andy about these dates and using the Extension Office.  It was 
noted that due to needing someone in the office in attendance, we may need to use a different site.  We will 
discuss the Foods Revue workshop in November.  Bring ideas.  The workshop should include what to 
expect at Foods Revue.  Possibly also make healthy snacks.  Comments on this past clothing revue were positive.  
The judge moved things along and asked nice questions.  The style show was nice.  Breanna Lantz & Rachel 
Anderson did attend the State Fair Clothing Revue. 

 

Nancy reported that clothing entries for the lower ages were up this year, but that the high school group only had 9 
entries total.  Simple sewing article should be added to the fairbook for cloverbud grades K and 1st.  (It is already 
there for 2nd grade.) 

 

Sarah reported that numbers were up in the Home & Family projects.  This resulted in getting about 30 minutes 
behind the judging schedule.  Wednesday night is working well for judging.  She suggested maybe having a side 
activity table for something for kids to do while waiting to be judged.  Also, a third judge may be needed or the 
quilting judge will need to do some of the other project areas to balance the judging time.  Sarah also offered to 
have project meetings starting in January and going through May…one month for each of her project areas…to 
explain the project category and different lots within each to give fair project ideas.  These could be promoted in 
the CloverLeaves starting in November. 

 

No reports from Foods or Food Preservation. 

 

Wendy reported on the Cookie Baking Contest.  Entries were down…only 4 this year…maybe due to the unique 
recipe…but the Lund family enjoyed judging and sharing family stories.  Thank you to Jamie for donating prizes 
again and the Dairy Promotion Committee for providing milk.  Recipes were available in the foods area starting on 
Thursday and also during cookie tasting.  Wendy is wondering if there is a list of families that have already given a 
recipe for the contest.  Bring ideas for families to ask for next year’s recipe.  We try to spread it around the 
county and recognize dedicated 4-H families that are connected to Home & Family projects. 

 

Deanna will contact Pamela to see if the United Health Care Grant is still available. 

 

Dates for meetings this 4-H year are set for November 27, February 26, April 23 and September 24. 

We will meet on Monday, November 27, 2017 at Sew Complete at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Submitted by Wendy Duerkop 
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Club Minutes 

Maple Drive Boosters 

This month, as a club outing, we toured the Eau Claire Fire Rescue station #9. We learned a 
lot from the firefighters and EMTs who gave the tour, and it was lot of fun for all of our members. 

We started our meeting with pledges, followed by the Secretary's report.  We then went onto 
recognition and birthdays.   

Starting in Old business we discussed online enrollment, which all members have completed! 
Moving on we talked about the OYC Haunted Barn. We heard feedback from a few different mem-
bers and they said it was very fun and very scary. OYC raised $2,000 and donated $500 to Feed My 
People. The Eau Claire County Banquet was next on the agenda. Members who won trips and 
awards were recognized, as was our club as a whole for the 4 awards we won. A couple of our 
members also shared on a STEM camp that they attended, which was on October 22nd. Moving on 
we discussed Music Fest. There are many interested members this year and many good ideas were 
passed around. Parents met after the meeting to set up a practice schedule.  

In New Business we started with the Speaking and Demo contest which has a variety of top-
ics you can enter and is a great way to build your public speaking skills. We also planned a commu-
nity service outing. Our club is planning on cleaning a home for the homeless in order to get it ready 
for the next family that is moving in. We will be doing that on the 27th through the 30th of November. 
To conclude we finished with talking about our December meeting which will be at the Iverson’s. We 
will get a tour and demonstration at Iverson Custom Coating. Wear your Christmas apparel!  

To conclude our meeting we had our general leader's notes. Lisa expressed  how proud she 
is of our small but very active club! Finally, our December assignment for our record books is to 
make a Christmas card and bring it to the December meeting. You must incorporate one of your 
three 4-H goals that you have set for yourself this year in the card. 

Pleasant Valley Clovers Secretary Report—November 12 
 
 Our club meeting was held at Cleghorn Community Center. This was our banquet meeting, and we 
had our award ceremony before the meeting. We sang happy birthday to Kylee Jaquish, Sam Friederichs, 
and Jasmine Harvey. Motion to approve the Secretary's report was made by Lindsay Duerkop, and second 
was made by Emma Wathke, all agreed. 
 For old business Teresa Miller talked about arts camp that she attended as a counselor. Allison 
Duerkop, Lindsay Duerkop, and Kylee Jaquish talked about Haunted Barn that they attended on October 27, 
which both Allison Duerkop and Kylee Jaquish worked at for Older Youth Council. Cullen Kortbein, Camy 
Kortbein, Cierra Kortbein, Emma Wathke, Katelynn Friederichs, Allison Duerkop, Lindsay Duerkop. Ashlyn 
Jaquish, and Kylee Jaquish talked about the County 4-H Banquet on November 4 that they attended. As a 
club we will be doing our fire safety demonstration sometime in the spring. On Thursday the 16th a few of our 
families will be bringing the boots we bought and donated for the Eau Claire Area Schools. Thanksgiving 
cards we made after the meeting will be going to Syverson Rehab and Health. Teresa Miller talked about fall 
forum that she attended. 
 For new business our club will be ringing bells at Festival Foods for Salvation Army 3 times this year. 
Our Christmas party will held at the Knights of Columbus Hall on December 10 at 3:30pm. We will be doing a 
$5 gift exchange and playing a dice game to see which gift we get, if members have an ugly sweater they are 
able to wear it to the meeting. Christmas card making will be both before and after the meeting. Motion to 
spend $100 for adopt a family this year was made by Will Friederichs, and second by Laura Moe, all agreed. 
We will be helping clean up Snow Biz in January. We will be going to Feed My People Food bank on January 
7 from 5:30-7pm. We also will be having a fundraiser for 4-H night at Culver’s. Youth leaders report was given 
by Sam Friederichs and Teresa Miller. Leaders report was given by Wendy Duerkop, and Kathy Gehrke. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Will Friederichs, and second by June Reck, all agreed. 
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Club Minutes 
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Club Minutes 

Older Youth Council 
Our November OYC meeting was held at UWEC. Before we had our meeting, we received 

a presentation from some students who are part of the Reserve Officer’s Training Corps(ROTC). 
The students were very informative and friendly and did a great job explaining everything that is a 
part of the ROTC program at OYC. One of the cadettes even shared how he used to be in 4H 
and shared a little story from that. Their presentation ended with UWEC students showing us 
how to be at attention, how to march, and how to do several other small drills, which even 
included doing some pushups. OYC’ers liked being able to get up and get a little active. 

We had a very short meeting, in which we kicked off with some events from Old Business, 
which members received starbursts for commenting and talking the events. Events discussed 
were Youth Science Day's, Trip and Award Interviews, the County Banquet, Discovery Day’s, the 
Haunted Barn and the American Honey Queen Presentation. For Youth Science Day, some 
comments made by members was that it seemed like more of the kids wished they could’ve 
brought the the watches home, and that the Blugold students weren’t all as informed, so we can 
keep that in mind for bumps to work out for next year. For the American Honey Queen 
Presentation, comments made were that those who attended said it was crazy to hear all the 
different things and processes that go into beekeeping, and that those who attended also would 
like to see a better representation for activities like this in the future since they don’t necessarily 
happen annually and it’s usually less often than that. We didn’t discuss much about the Trip and 
Award Interview, but overall it seemed like members felt good about their interview and that 
some of the younger members of OYC who haven’t interviewed as much attributed some of their 
confidence to having participate in the Interview Clinic, which was great to hear! In discussion of 
the Eau Claire County Banquet, overall members said they liked it and that it went really great, 
and for those on the committee and the OYC officers would like to have  a better cleanup 
system/crew of kitchen and food so that parents who receive awards or whose children receive 
awards are able to enjoy the ceremony and not have to clean up the kitchen. In discussion of the 
Haunted Barn, we discussed that we should have better clarification and communication on both 
sides of barn for OYC’ers who are working on the half of the barn that we didn’t set up, and that 
everyone who helped scared said they had a fun time and want to do it again. Also, with the 
Haunted Barn, we are looking for someone to take on the Haunted Barn for next year. Dakota 
Roettger then talked about Fall Forum and how it was a great fun experience and how Teresa 
Miller was elected to represent the northwest region of Wisconsin 4-H for a two year term on the 
Wisconsin Leadership Council(WLC), which is super cool, since there hasn’t been a 
representative from Eau Claire County on WLC for awhile. We then wrapped up Old Business 
with how all payments and orders for the new OYC t-shirts and sweatshirts are due to Teresa 
Miller,  and that the design looks super good! 
Our New Business discussion started off with informing members of the location and what’s all 
going on at the December OYC meeting. With that, the December OYC meeting is going to be 
held at Bowlwinkle’s in Eau Claire, on December 4th, at 6pm. Members were told to wear their 
best ugly Christmas sweaters, as we will be taking awkward family photos. We offered the 
opportunity for members to be involved with shopping for the Adopt a Family, which still has to 
have a date set for, but many members showed interest in that, which is super great! 
We then discussed if members were interested in doing the Clearwater Winter Parade, which is 
taking place on December 1st, and to show up at 6pm, with the parade starting at 6:30. Members 
interested can sign up on the signupgenius that was posted on the OYC Facebook page. A date 
was also set for the Sarah Nelson Pancake Breakfast, which will be taking place on February 15. 
Happy Thanksgiving to all! 
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Club Minutes 
Eau Claire Clovers Minutes—November 2017 
 

The Eau Claire Clovers November meeting was held at Good Shepherd, on November 12, 
2017, at 4pm. There was a record book workshop held before the meeting at 2:30. The energizer 
was led by Eva and the pledges were then led by Hannah. Attendance was taken and members 
were asked to share their favorite Thanksgiving food when their name was called. There were no 
birthday's celebrated this month. Instead of the Secretary’s report being read out loud copies of it 
were printed and given to people to save time at meetings. The secretary’s report was motioned by 
Anna and Olivia. The spirit cup was awarded to Miles and Marshall for being new members at the 
October meeting and returning for their second meeting. The treasure’s report was given by Josie 
and motioned by Eva and Rebeca. 

 
Old Business: The July meeting is still in need of a monthly leader and has spots still available for 
demos. Those that went to or worked at the Haunted Barn shared memories from the event. OYC 
raised $500 and a trailer full of food for the Feed My People Food Bank. The banquet was Novem-
ber 4 at Osseo/Fairchild High School. Jadyn, Josie, Sydney, Beth and Patricia all won trips and 
Jadyn, Kailee, Sydney, Josie, Hannah and Ben also won awards. We also won many club awards. 
Our club held two Wearables sessions, one on October 28, and the other on November 11. Partici-
pants from both groups shared some of the fun things they did and learned. Hannah and Miles mo-
tioned to pass the old business. 
 
New Business: Our club is handing out T-Shirts at the Turkey Trot again this year from 6-9:30am 
and everyone was reminded to sign up online. Jadyn is inviting the club to join OYC in the Clearwa-
ter Parade on December 1. You will need to meet at 6pm at the County Courthouse parking lot and 
the parade ends at the fine arts parking lot of UWEC. Jadyn will hopefully have the speakers and 
microphone at the December meeting. The Bergers talked about new T-Shirts for this year, but we 
decided as a club to keep the same design. Depending on how many shirts are ordered, they will be 
$10-12 and will be available in long and short sleeve. The Tri-County Music, Speaking and Demo 
Festival is January 13th at Cadott High School. Sydney and Josie gave an update on Drama Fest, 
which this year is on March 3. They also asked who was interested in participating so that they can 
find a play with the proper number of roles. The 4-H on the Air signup for 2018 is now available and 
Jadyn will sign us up for April or May. The Syversons will be hosting a club sleepover on December 
9th from 6pm-8am on December 10. This is a free will donation fundraiser for members going on 
trips. The Salvation Army Bell ringing sign up was passed around. Our club will be ringing bells at 
Woodmans from 5-9pm on December 15. Patricia has arranged a winter club outing to go sledding 
at Oakwood Hills Park on December 29 from 1-3. If the weather doesn’t permit we will go skating at 
Hobbs Ice Arena. The December potluck sign up was passed around and there were no requests 
for funds this month. Brooklyn and Avery motioned the New Business. 
 
There wasn’t anything extra that needed to be covered in the leader's report. The meeting and the 
leader’s report were motioned by Ben and Wyatt. Patricia, Kendall, Eva and Kailee had demos. 
Community service for the month was for the Human Society and also tie blankets for the Apple Cri-
sis Pregnancy Center. The December meeting is on the 10th and a potluck. 
 

- Sydney Shermerhorn 
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Pleasant Valley 4-H Club November Meeting Minutes  

 

Pleasant Valley’s club meeting was called to order November 16, 2017 at 6:37 by our President Chris. The 
Pledges were led by the Sergeant at Arms Nick. A sheet was passed around for roll call and everyone was 
asked to turn in their donations for the Food Pantry. Rachel, the Treasurer, was not at the meeting.  There-
fore the Vice President read the Treasurer’s report. We also celebrated November birthdays, Happy Birthday 
to Chris, Annette and Dustin! 

 

For old business: Kolt shared to the club how the OYC haunted barn went, it was over all pretty good he stat-
ed. Nick talked about the county 4-H banquet and that it was nice seeing everyone’s accomplishments. 
Heather one of our club leaders, she shared with the club who got what county award and trips this year in 
our club. Everyone stood up and the club recognized them by clapping. The leaders reminded everyone that 
sixth grade and older it is mandatory for them to do youth leadership this year. Annette attended stem camp 
and her favorite part was programing robots there. 

 

For new business reminder of our upcoming Cookie Walk – 12/1 (setup) and 12/2 (Cookie Walk). Fern meet 
with the parents while kids made tie blankets to go into more details. A signup sheet went around to select a 
time (8-5:00) for the Salvation Army Bell Ringing on 12/16 at Festival. Allisa, Melody, and Sheila helped make 
a motion to do adopt-a-family and how much money we can spend ($150/person or $600/family).  

 

At 6:59 Ben adjourned the meeting to make tie blankets and Annette made a second.  

 

~Anna Iverson, Secretary of PV 4-H Club 

Little Red Cardinals 

The meeting was called to order by President Ryan Wickman at the Brunswick Town Hall on 10/23/17 at 
6:45 p.m.  The meeting began with the flag salutes. Alison Wahl read the treasurer’s report. There wasn’t a 
secretary’s report. The new members were introduced: Alex, Zander, Wyatt, Justa, Maisy, Haylee, Landen, 
Aiden, & Sy. 

We decided to combine our November and December meetings and have a potluck Christmas party/
Achievement night on December 4, 2017, at the Brunswick Town Hall at 4:00.  Each family is asked to bring 
a movie/candy exchange with a $15.00 limit. 

We should bring a toy for the Toys for Tots Program. 

We are going to do bell ringing at Festival in December. Date and time to be determined. 

Upcoming events: Member dues are $10.00, please complete on-line enrollment; Haunted Barn October 26
-28 at the Rock’n T Ranch; 4-H Banquet November 4 in Osseo; Livestock meeting November 7 in Augusta. 
Please check the Clover Leaves for more details. 

We sang happy birthday to the October & November birthday kids! 

Alison Wahl gave a demonstration on her service dog training. The meeting was adjourned. 

We all dressed up for our Halloween party and enjoyed lots of games and snacks. We received lots of 

candy!  



Truax Eagles 

 

------OLD BUSINESS------ 

Ceramics will be held Tuesday, November 28.  Each project will be about 10 dollars. 

The awards banquet was held 

Coupon books- Almost all sold! 

 

------NEW BUSINESS----- 

Remember to sign up on for 4-H if you haven't already at 4-H Online. 

 

The Christmas party will be held at the next meeting.  We will go caroling and hand out cards to the resi-
dents.  The cards do not need to be fancy, just a picture and a few words are awesome, the residents really 
enjoy getting the homemade cards from the kids.  

  

The gift exchange will be broken up into 2 groups, ages 9 and under and ages 10 and up.  Please have each 
of your kids that are planning to participate bring a wrapped gift for the exchange.  Our price range is about 
$5.  Please mark the gift either for a boy or a girl and the age of the child it is appropriate for.  Benjamin 
LeMay and I are organizing the exchange.  

Root beer floats will be served.  

 

Shooting sports, Music Fest, and Speaking and Demonstration are coming up. All the information and forms 
for those are in Clover Leaves.  

 

After the meeting, Bella Blackmon did a demonstration.  

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me or one of the club leaders. 

Happy Thanksgiving everyone!! 

 

~Ava Black 
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Pleasant Hill Go-Getters 4-H Club Meeting Minutes 

11/13/2017, 6:30 pm 
 
Warm-up Activity led by: Breanna-arm chain.   
This is our Mitten Tree Meeting.  Members were encouraged to bring hats and mittens to donate to the less 
fortunate. 
The meeting was called to order by Grace Brandner at 6:30pm. 
Pledges were led by: Mason and Nick. 
Attendance was taken by:  Jilly asking member’s favorite animal. 
New members and guests were recognized by Grace. 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read by Jilly Schlewitz and approved. 
Treasurer’s report given by Mason Thesing-Ritter.  Dues are $20/member with a $60 cap per family. 
 
Old Business: 
Club Lock In – was held on Friday November 10th at the Sports Warehouse from 7 pm – 7am.   Grace told 
about the fun that was had.  Kevin S. taught juggling, lightening was played, volleyball and many other fun ac-
tivities. 
Feed My People Food Pantry- We took our food donation to the food pantry on November 6th.  We do-
nated 940 lbs of food and made a monetary donation also.  We packaged and labeled food after a tour of 
Feed My People.   
Eau Claire County 4-H Banquet- The banquet was held at Osseo High School on November .  We had a 
great meal followed by an awards program called The Road Less Traveled.  Many of our club members were 
awarded trips and awards for their record books!  Congratulations Go-Getters! 
STEM Camp-STEM camp was held on October 21, 2017.  There were 95 third, fourth, and fifth graders that 
attended this camp.  The learned about chemistry, computer science, engineering, robotics, electricity, food 
science, and veterinary science. 
Haunted Barn- the Haunted Barn was held October 26-28.  It was a huge success.  The theme this year 
was Zombies.  We had a concession stand this year, which did fairly well.   
Club Banquet:  Our Club Banquet was held on October 15, 2017 at the Tumaniec’s house.  Fair premium 
checks were given out.  We had a centerpiece, placemat, and dessert contest.  The theme was a Tailgate Par-
ty and everyone brought tailgating food dishes to share.  New officers were sworn in. 
 
New Business: 

 REGISTER ONLINE by NOVEMBER 15!!!  https://wi.4honline.com/Login.aspx?
403D4045547A474E6832424D4A6F3D 

Club Calendar:   
                             Action City Night, Monday, December 11th from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
                             January Club Meeting, Monday, January 15 6:30 p.m., Union Town Hall 
                             Badlands Family Tubing Event, Sunday, January 28th 10:00 a.m. Badlands Snopark 

County Music, Speaking & Demo Festival, January 13, 2018- need Adult and Youth Leader—Grace 
volunteered to be the youth leader.  We are still looking for an adult leader for this. 

Burrachos Fundraiser- Thursday, December 7, 2017—Please share this with all your friends and family!   
Action City Club Meeting!  Club members are covered by club fees but must be registered in 4-H online 

(https://wi.4honline.com/) before they can get their unlimited play card. Dinner and meeting at 6:00 
p.m. 2 hours of unlimited play following meeting. $6 for dinner for parents and $17 for pizza and play 
for parents/friends. Please bring an unwrapped toy for our Toys for Tots donation. 

Pop Tab Contest Recognition: Jaidynn recognized members who brought pop tabs. 
Demonstrations: Nick gave a demonstration on decorating tiles with sharpie markers and rubbing al-
cohol.  This also served as our meeting project.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jillian Schlewitz 

https://wi.4honline.com/Login.aspx?403D4045547A474E6832424D4A6F3D
https://wi.4honline.com/Login.aspx?403D4045547A474E6832424D4A6F3D
https://wi.4honline.com/
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